Summer School Committee

Meeting Minutes 12/16/10

10:00am  Horrabin Hall 60
Present:  Saisudha Mallur, Denise Gravitt, Ron Bauerly, Michael Lukkarinen, Ellen Ehrgott, Brian Powell, & Renee Polubinsky, Chair
Sabbatical Fall 2010:  Dean Halverson
Agenda: Discussed objectives for the committee and assignments that we to be done for this meeting.
Old Business:

1.  Meeting Minutes for 12/1/10 approved.
2.  Informed Graduate Council of the Summer School Committee


-Update from Ron Bauerly, member of Graduate Council: R. Bauerly reported that the Graduate Committee feels they should be involved and have a representative (not R. Bauerly) on the Summer School Committee. J. McNabb is taking issue to Faculty Senate for approval.
3.  IRB Process


-Michael contacted Angela Tee, Compliance Specialist regarding process for survey 
distribution


-Based on the information provided our survey(s) would qualify for the exempt review. Please 

complete the exemption form, specifying that Tere North will be distributing the survey. You 

will also want to address how much access Tere has in regard to identifiers (e.g., will Tere 

collect identifying information for purposes of distribution i.e., reminder emails, etc. or will 

even Tere not have access to the identity of the subjects). If you would like me to review your 

form before submission, please email it to me and I can help you with the information that is 

required. 
4.  WIU Surveys through Tere North

-Renee contacted Teresa North regarding survey process timeframe at WIU:

She can generally build the survey in a day and then provide us a preview link to review. We 

also need to indicate who we are going to be surveying so she can get the download of 

names/emails. That requires the attached form which goes to the Provost's office for approval.


-Should be able to get it all turned around in a week or less.

-There is no charge for this service

5. Survey Research Center 


-Renee contacted the Survey Research Center to question the process and timeline from start 


to finish


-Dave Rohall:  If you are doing something online, I would work with Tere. She does it A LOT 

and can get it through the system much faster and cheaper than I can. That said, I am happy to 
support your work in any way that I can. Let me know what you decide with Tere and we can 

set up a short meeting about the issue.
Based upon the discussion in 4. and per D. Rohall the SS Committee consensus is to go with Institutional Research survey and work T. North.

6.  Questions to Dennis DeVolder, Faculty Senate Chair


Renee’s Questions: 


-The first item in the Bylaws is "To annually survey the faculty/departments concerning their 
views of summer school". Could you please confirm that we can go ahead and survey students, 
faculty, and Department Chairs regarding their concerns/views of summer school to obtain 
some initial data? The annual review does not include students but we were thinking that we 
could have a question or two included on the course evaluations. Second, we feel a need to 
survey the department chairs separate from faculty as the views may be different. However, I 
think contractually, "faculty/departments" mean full-time teaching staff.


Dennis’s Response:


-I think you have considerable latitude in how you approach these new tasks. I think surveying 
faculty and chairs separately is fine, and you should go forward with developing and 
administering the survey. I don't know how you would go about adding questions to course 
evaluations, since we don't own those processes and they're not necessarily consistent from one 
department to another. Seems like you would have to get individual buy-in from each 
department, and there may be contractual issues as well. Do you have any other ideas for 
obtaining student input? You might consider asking the SGA to help.

New Business:

1.  Bylaws Duties Priority List & Timeline for Completion- consensus of all members present in the meeting was to keep original order as the priority sequence.  Timeline for survey was set for getting surveys out in Feb. thus requiring at least one more meeting in Jan.  Decided a meeting with K. Hawkinson important before sending out survey. 
*Only 3 committee members responded to this request via email per last meeting & meeting minutes:

a. To annually survey the faculty/departments concerning their views of summer school.
  

b. To annually review data  descriptive of summer school and note any trends found in this data. 

c. To annually report to the Faculty Senate its review of the summer school program.

d. To assist administrators with communicating new and applicable summer initiatives to the faculty. 

e. To recommend new policies or changes to existing policies regarding summer school. 

f. To work with the appropriate administrators to help establish timelines for implementation of summer school initiatives and to encourage accountability on these initiatives. 

g. To evaluate and recommend summer school initiatives that are brought forward to Faculty Senate in terms of pedagogic, academic and programmatic standards. 

h. To serve as consultants to the faculty and the Faculty Senate 

i. To serve as a resource to the faculty and  Faculty Senate on summer school issues and ideas. 

j. To perform such other duties as designated by the Faculty Senate. 
· Group reviewed list and agreed that order identified a-j is the acceptable order of priority.
2.  Surveys (Student/Faculty)

*Only 3 committee members responded to this request per last meeting & meeting minutes:
- Discussion of current draft versions of the Student survey and Faculty survey commenced and resulted in additions and revisions to both surveys. 
- D. Gravitt to revise and submit via email the survey questions as finalized in the meeting. 
- If we should  create a Survey for Administrators (chairs) was discussed- consensus was yes and everyone will forward their suggested questions for the survey to D. Gravitt.  
· Timelines agreed upon by committee:

a. Complete the survey and IRB by the end of Jan.

b. Distribute surveys to students, faculty, chairs by Feb.

c. Deadline for return and tabulation: ?

3.  Invitations to John Miller and Ken Hawkinson


-UPI President to discuss/clarify contract issues and summer school?


- Associate Provost and Coordinator of Summer School, to discuss his perceptions of summer 


school at Western.
It was decided that we would invite Ken Hawkinson to Jan. 14th meeting to get his perspective and, if needed, we could then revise the Student and Faculty survey forms before sending them out in Feb. An additional meeting for Jan. 28 also at 10 AM was set for the final review/approval of the Student and Faculty Surveys so that they could then be sent to IRB and start the process for the survey creation. 

4.  Committee Responsibilities Prior to Next Meeting: 
- D. Gravitt to revise surveys and send out for review to SS committee.
- R. Polubinsky to set a meeting with K. Hawkinson for Jan. 14 at 10AM if possible.  
Next Meetings:   
Jan 14, 10AM – meet with K. Hawkinson, HH60



Jan 28th, 10AM- review surveys one last time, new business ,  HH60
Adjourn:  11:05 am
Respectfully Submitted by Denise Gravitt, Sect. 
Approved as revised 1/28/2011
